
FMAC Oct 25, 2011 Minutes 
In Attendance: 
Paul Ryan 
George Schieferdecker 
Benny Salanitro 
Leigh Bass 
Andrew Spatz 
Peggy Jackson 
Norman Rosenblum 
Richard Slingerland 
Dan Sarnoff 
 
 
Old Business: 

1) Re detention basins at Maplemoor Golf Course. Rich Spoke with Rob Dozier 
from the County-nothing is happening now. We as a Village need to keep the 
pressure on the County. 

2) Re: All Hazard Mitigation Plan. It should be submitted by March/April. We have 
shaved 2 months off the process 

3) Re: funds at the County level of 500K and 2.5M. Norman spoke with CE 
Astorino: the 500K was for the whole County. The 2.5 Million was not 
overridden. 

 
New Business: 

1) 500K from Congressman Lowey-it is actually $485K and is being used for  
repair of collapsing storm drains and catch basins on Rt 1, the redirecting 
of pooling water by Beach Ave. The 125K grant is being used for stream 
bank mitigation on the Beaver Swamp brook, and for floodproofing. The 
400K from George Latimar is being used for the Jeff. Ave Bridge-Dan 
will check if this has been filed for. 

2) FMAC to Coordinate with the BOT re proposed Flood Summit w/all 
senior legislators. What can we do to help organize this event? Rich/Dan 
to contact FEMA to see if they can get copies of the flood loss statements 
for all insured flood victims in the Village.  We need to make a list of 
projects we need to fund. 

3) RE FEMA grant program for raising homes. Nothing can be done at this 
point until our All Hazard Plan has been accepted. The one grant which 
does not need the grant in place is closed until 2012. At this point we are 
doing the utmost to finish the All Hazard Plan as quickly as possible. Once 
the Plan has been accepted Dan Sarnoff will be in charge of making sure 
all applications are done in a timely manner. 

4) The Road to Nowhere. The RFP’s will go out by Friday the 28th. The bids 
will be completed  by 11/17. The project needs to be done before the 
temperature drops below 40 degrees. 


